

## 2022 届高三暑假英语学科体验

## (满分:150分 时间:120分钟)

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从试题所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后, 你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

- 1. What can a person do to get more things done when busy?
- A. Try to work faster.
- B. Plan and work smarter.
- C. Get more workers.
- 2. What will the speakers probably eat for dinner?
- A. Hot dogs. B. Hamburgers. 3. How will the woman go to the airport?
- B. By bus. A. By taxi.

C. By car.

C. Green.

C. French food.

- 4. Who are the speakers talking about?
- A. Their parents. B. Their teachers. C. Their mothers.
- 5. Why can't the woman go to see the film today?
- A. She has another plan.
- B. She doesn't like the film.
- C. She is not feeling well.

第二节(共15 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 22.5 分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并 标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟; 听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听下面一段对话,回答第6和第7两个小题。

- 6. How often does the woman go skiing?
- A. Twice a year. B. Twice a month. C. Every other week.
- 7. What makes the man excited?
- A. Going skiing. B. Anything fun. C. Going to Las Vegas.

听下面一段对话,回答第8和第9两个小题。

- 8. Where was the woman when the accident happened?
- A. Near a bank. B. In Union Street. C. Under the traffic lights.
- 9. What color were the traffic lights when the truck went over them?

听下面一段对话,回答第 10 至第 12 三个小题。

10. What is the woman going to do tomorrow?

B. Red.

- A. Go for a hike. B. Have a picnic. C. Go climbing.
- 11. Who will be on the farm tomorrow?
- A. The man and Nicolas.
- B. The man and his father.
- C. The man and his uncle.
- 12. What does the man think of the farm work?
- A. Enjoyable. B. Tiring. C. Demanding.
- 听下面一段对话,回答第 13 至第 16 四个小题。
- 13. What's the topic of the dialogue?
- A. The language learning. B. The language loss. C. The language skills. 暑假英语学科体验 第1页 共8页

目力似信公从号: ZIZZSW 台间热线: UIU-56UI

9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018

咨询热线:010-5601



- 14. What is the probable relationship between the speakers?
- A. Host and guest.
- B. Teacher and student. C. Boss and employee.
- 15. How many languages will probably disappear soon?
- A. About 6,000.
- B. About 3,000.
- C. About 1,000.
- 16. Why does Allan refer to the article in Nature?
- A. To reach a final agreement.
- B. To ask people to learn the language.
- C. To give a more specific example.
- 听下面一段独白,回答第 17 至第 20 四个小题。
- 17. How many people are damaging their hearing by listening to loud music?
- A. 1.1 billion.
- B. 2 billion.
- C. 3 billion.
- 18. How long should people listen to music?
- A. More than two hours a day.
- B. Less than one hour a day.
- C. About three hours a day.
- 19. How do loud sounds damage your hearing?
- A. By listening to them unsafely.
- B. By confusing your hearing system.
- C. By killing off little hair cells in the inner ear.
- 20. What's the characteristic of the cells?
- A. They don't grow back.
- B. They can grow back soon.
- C. They can never be destroyed.

### 第二部分 阅读理解 (共两节,满分50分)

第一节 (共15小题:每小题 2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

A

Have you ever experienced any inconvenience caused by language barriers while travelling? Have you ever thought how awesome those language courses would be if they didn't cost so much money and require so much time?

Translaty is created to serve this purpose---without wasting your money and time on language courses, you can instantly become "fluent" in more than 40 languages with this genius device!

#### What is Translaty?

Translaty is a simple yet life-changing invention that helps you to overcome any obstacles caused by foreign languages, whether you're in a business meeting with an international client or sunbathing somewhere on a Spanish beach. This small but ingenious device is able to instantly recognize and translate over 40 different languages, making intercultural communication completely effortless!

#### What languages can I actually communicate in?

Translaty has more than 40 languages pre-installed, so you're able to use it the minute you get it! It provides fast and accurate two-way communication and allows you to install some other languages that you might be missing.

#### What makes Translaty so special?

- \* Makes travelling easier---forget language barriers and become "fluent" in 40+ languages.
- \* Helps in business---strengthening your international business relationships. It's easy when you speak the same language.
  - \* Assists in daily life---allowing you to overcome language differences with your foreign friends.
  - \* Convenient and easy to use--lightweight and simple design ensures it's there when you need it the most.
  - \* Offers 100% accurate, two-way translations.
  - \* High sound and recording quality ensure there are no misunderstandings.

To sum up-get it while you can!

暑假英语学科体验 第 2 页 共 8 页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



www.zizzs.com			专注中学核尖人才培养
21. Translaty can he	elp users		
A. better understand	# 17 PA 1 P	B. learn foreign languag	ges well
C. spend less in lea	rning a language	D. build relationships w	ith colleagues
22. What is special	about Translaty?	2.	1873
A. It's reliable.	B. It's enormous.	C. It's secure.	D. It's influential.
23. What's the purp	ose of the text?		
A. To declare.	B. To advertise.	C. To demonstrate.	D. To criticize.
		В	
	For or Against	?—That Is the Question	
Andy is the most u	nreasonable and he makes me	so angry that I could even screan	n sometimes! Of course, I sort of
have to love him because	e he is my twin brother. Andy	and Amy (that is me) have the sa	ame curly hair and dark eyes and
are equally stubborn. Ye	t, on most issues we usually tak	te opposite positions.	
Just this week in or	ur school, there was a heated d	liscussion on whether to adopt a	school dress code. Every student
would be required to w	ear a uniform. The teachers a	are divided: Some are in favor of	of the uniforms while others are
opposed. The principal h	nas asked the students to expres	ss their opinions by voting on the	issue before decisions are made.
But she will have the fin	al word on the dress code.		
I think a dress code	e is a good idea. The reason is	s simple. The less I have to decid	de first thing in the morning, the
better. I can't tell you ho	w many mornings I look into m	y closet and just stare, unable to	decide what to wear.
Andy is shocked at	my opinion. Last night, he eve	en dragged out my parents' high	school photo albums to show me
how brilliant they looke	ed without uniforms! He also	declared, "Bruce Springsteen ne	ver wore a school uniform. Bob
Dylan wouldn't have be	en caught dead in a school un	iform! Besides, when I am feeling	ng political, I want to be able to
wear clothes made of n	atural, undyed fibers, sewn o	r assembled in countries that do	not pollute the environment or
exploit child labor. If I h	ave to wear a uniform, I won't	feel like me!"	
To that I replied, '	'So your personal heroes didn	't wear school uniforms. But th	ey went to high school about a
million years ago! I feel	sorry for you since I had no	idea that your ego(自我)is so fra	ngile that it would be completely
destroyed by a uniform.'	That really made him angry a	nd he shouted, "You're just copyi	ng what you hear that new music

out a mill etely dest nusic teacher saying because you are crazy about him!"

Fortunately, the bell rang before we could do each other physical harm, and we went to our separate classes. The vote for or against uniforms took place later that day. The results of the vote and the principal's decision will be announced next week. I wonder what it will be. I know how I voted, and I'm pretty sure I know how Andy voted. How would you vote---for or against?

id you voicioi of ag	dilist:		
24. Amy and Andy of	ten get angry with each other	because	
A. they're both stubbo	orn	B. they like different t	teachers
C. they always hold d	ifferent views	D. they don't like each	other very much
25. Amy holds the ide	ea that		
A. school clothing she	ould reflect parents' values		
B. teenagers should n	ever follow the latest clothing	fashion	
C. the way one dresse	es should be an expression of	one's personality	
D. wearing school un	iforms means one makes less	decision every morning	
26. Who will decide v	whether the students should w	ear uniforms?	
A. The principal.	B. Their parents.	C. Their teachers.	D. Students themselves.
27. In Paragraph 5, A	my aims to say that		
A. Andy shouldn't loc	ok up to his heroes so much		
B. our clothes should	decide people's attitudes towa	ards us	
C. Andy's lack of self	confidence is reflected in his	clothing	
D. our clothes should	n't determine how we feel abo	out ourselves	
		C	
In 1926, US automak	cer Henry Ford shortened its	employees' workweek from si	ix eight-hour days to five, with no
暑假英语学科体验		第 3 页 共 8 页	

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601

9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



pay cuts. It's something workers and labor unions had been calling for. Ford wasn't responding to worker demands; he was being a businessman. He expected increased productivity and knew workers with more time and money would buy and use the products they were making. It was a way of encouraging consumerism and productivity to increase profits, and it succeeded.

Since standardization of the 40-hour workweek in the mid-20th century, everything has changed but the hours. If anything, many people are working even longer hours, especially in North America. This has a severe influence on human health and well-being, as well as the environment. Until the Second World War, it was common for one person in a family, usually the oldest male, to work full-time. Now, women make up 42 percent of the world's full-time workforce. Technology has made a lot of work unnecessary, with computers and robots doing many tasks previously performed by humans.

Well into the 21st century, we continue to work the same long hours as 20th century laborers, using up ever more of Earth's supply to produce more goods that we must keep working to buy, use and replace in a seemingly endless cycle of hard work and consumption. It's time to pause and consider better ways to live like shifting from fossil-fueled lifestyles with which our consumer-based workweeks are connected.

The UK think tank, New Economics (经济学)Foundation, argues that a standard 21-hour workweek would address a number of interconnected problems: "overwork, unemployment, over-consumption, high carbon emissions, low well-being, and the lack of time to live sustainably, to care for each other, and simply to enjoy life".

Economic systems that require constant growth on a finite (有限的)planet don't make sense. It's time for a change in our economic thinking.

- 28. Why did Ford decide to shorten the workweek?
- A. To cut workers' pay.

B. To make more profits.

C. To respond to worker demands.

- D. To meet labor unions' requirements.
- 29. What change in the workforce happened after World War II?
- A. More women worked full-time.
- B. The number of laborers decreased.
- C. Technology enabled people to work shorter hours.
- D. It was unnecessary for a family's oldest male to work.
- 30. What can we infer from the third paragraph?
- A. Longer working hours means better consumption ability.
- B. The 21st century sees the longest working hours in history.
- C. The cycle of hard work and consumption should be changed.
- D. Pausing our way of living can change the present workweek.
- 31. New Economics Foundation thinks a 21-hour workweek will

A. increase unemployment

B. cause various problems

C. encourage people to enjoy life

D. challenge the economic growth

D

The cancer death rate in the U.S. fell by the most on record as advances in treatments for lung tumors (肿瘤) like video-assisted surgery helped prolong the lives of patients.

The death rate from cancer has been gradually declining for 26 years, thanks in large part to fewer people smoking cigarettes. But from 2016 to 2017, the most recent period available, it dropped by 2.2%, the most ever in a single year, according to a report released Wednesday by the American Cancer Society. That compares with an average 1.5% yearly decline over the decade. The drop translates to roughly 2.9 million fewer cancer deaths than would have occurred had death rates remained at their peak. For lung cancer specifically, the death rate declined 4.3% annually from 2013 to 2017.

"It is really lung cancer that is driving this," said Rebecca Siegel, scientific director of surveillance research at the American Cancer Society, and lead author on the new study. "We found increases in survival for lung cancer at every stage in diagnosis." She attributed the lower deaths to improvements in treatments, including video-assisted surgery that enables more patients with early lung tumors to become eligible for operations; more precise additional treatment better scanning technology that allows doctors to better assess the stage of tumor, so the patient gets the best treatment

9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



right away. At later stages of illness, new, targeted drugs that aim at specific disease-causing genes are helping patients whose tumors have those genetic flaws (缺陷). Overall, lung cancer death rates have dropped by 51% for men since their peak in 1990, and by 26% for women since their peak in 2002.

There's the potential for more progress in future reports. That's because the latest death-rate statistics go only through 2017 and likely don't include the potential impact in lung cancer death from immune-therapy drugs. They became widely used in lung cancer only in the past few years.

The report, based on U.S. government data, isn't all good news. Prostate (前列腺)cancer death rates have leveled off recently after a period of decline. That may be because many doctors pulled back on using the controversial prostate-specific antigen test, or PSA, which can spot the disease but can lead to over-treatment of men who may never have died from their tumors.

"Though it was definitely causing harm, it was also contributing to declines in death," Siegel said. What's needed now is better screening tests to detect only the prostate cancers that will go on to cause harm.

Population death rates are considered one of the most reliable ways of measuring progress in cancer treatment and prevention. By contrast, cancer survival rates can sometimes be influenced by improvements in diagnosing tiny, early stag

ge tumors that wouldn't necess	arily be deadly.	THE LANGE OF THE CASE OF THE C	I SHIPS IN COMPANY
32. According to paragraph			
A. cancer death rate reached			
B. death rate decreases over	A STATE OF THE STA		
C. 2.9 million people die of		year	
D. most of the cancer patien	50	56	
33. We can learn from the pa			
A. female death rate of lung	And the second s	that of male	
B. targeted drugs have led to			
C. better scanning technolog			ws
D. improper use of prostate-			
34. The underlined expression	7337		
A. remain unchanged		C. take off	D. become sharp
35. What might be the best t	itle of the passage?		THE SHOOM TO THE
A. Medical Progress Prolong	ging Patients' Lives		
B. Cancer Death Rates Drop	ping at the Fastest Pace		
C. Significant Improvement	in Treating Lung Cancer		
D. Advanced Technologies A	Applied in Cancer Treatm	nent	
二节 (共5小题;每小题2			

第二

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

It can be very easy to stick with what you know, instead of trying to meet people who are different from you. 36 Here's what you can do:

Become self-aware. 37 This includes biases(偏见) about your own cultural background. It can be confronting, but by doing this you'll be able to think about how these traits might impact on your approach to and understanding of differences. You could try: Think about what assumptions you make about your friends, peers, and people you work with.

Talk to someone from a different cultural background. Try and get to know someone from a different cultural background better. 38 You'll automatically find out more about their life and experiences. Just being curious and open-minded can be helpful.

Be more accepting. Sometimes, for one reason or another, it's not all that easy to understand some cultural differences. 39 In other words, you don't have to understand, or even agree with, someone in order to accept them.

40 One of the biggest difficulties to overcome in understanding cultural differences is making judgments based on one opinion. You should do some research to actually learn about people, instead of making broad-brush

暑假英语学科体验

第5页 共8页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线:010-5601

9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服:zizzs2018



assessments. Stereotyping(模式化) people from different cultural backgrounds can impact their quality of life and opportunities.

- A. Do your own research.
- B. Think beyond stereotypes.
- C. Practice being sympathetic towards people.
- D. Work out your own beliefs, values and personal biases.
- E. Instead of asking them questions directly, treat them as friends.
- F. And the best approach is to acknowledge people are different and to accept that's okay.

G. However, tryin	g to understand peop	le from other count	ries can help you experience more.
第三部分 语言运用			
第一节 (共 15 小題	点;每小题1分,满	分 15 分)	
阅读下面短文,	从每题所给的 A、	B、C、D四个选项	页中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。
Lots of kids set	up lemonade stands	in the summer. Fo	or many, it's a first step toward learning what it means to
41 your own	money. For 11-year-	old Cartier Carey,	it was a42 to do a lot more. That's because Carey
isn't using his43	to open a first sa	vings account. Inst	ead, he's44 it back into his community. His goal is
	12. 12		uncertainty brought on by the pandemic, Carey decided
to focus on the basics			
The idea for the	project46w	hile Carey was vis	iting his grandmother who lives in one of the area's more
	The state of the s		observant for his age, was47 by how many women
			y, Carey had raised close to \$5,000 via the lemonade stand
and from donations, a	and48 about	6,500 diapers. As o	f September, at 22,000 diapers, he's49 to achieving
his total goal of 25,00			
But the generou	s 11-year-old is no	50 to wort	hy causes. Before becoming a "lemonade mogul", Carey
		The state of the s	"-care packages for the homeless that52 such
			for when the weather got53
Carey says his g	greatest54 co	omes from knowing	g he's made a difference and seeing how much his efforts
have meant to the peo	70. 21		
41. A. earn	B. save	C. spend	D. control
42. A. risk	B. chance	C. course	D. mission
43. A. stand	B. profit	C. fortune	D. wisdom
44. A. investing	B. holding	C. lending	D. drawing
45. A. political	B. mental	C. financial	D. commercial
46. A. took effect	B. took root	C. made room	D. made sense
47. A. delighted	B. disappointed	C. relaxed	D. shocked
48. A. distributed	B. sold	C. selected	D. produced
49. A. loyal	B. used	C. equal	D. close
50. A. relief	B. stranger	C. truth	D. use
51. A. career	B. research	C. initiative	D. investigation
52. A. returned	B. employed	C. boosted	D. contained
53 A. fine	B. stormy	C. cold	D. favorable
54. A. joy	B. hope	C. effort	D. contribution
55. A. please	B. ignore	C. identify	D. serve
第二节 (共 10 小題 阅读下面短文,			内单词的正确形式。
Drunk driving is	a very serious issue	e in China. It is ille	egal to drive after drinking alcohol, but there is still drunk
CONTRACTOR STATE	Collaboration and an advantage of the collection		fly result57 (raise) heated debates on whether
offenders deserve mo	re severe punishment	these years.	

暑假英语学科体验 第6页 共8页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601

9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



There are a number of reasons58 the increase of drunk driving in China. Firstly, China's59
(high) sociable but sometimes excessive(过量的)drinking habits should60 (mention). People often persuad
others to drink more, even if they know their friends may drive after drinking. Secondly, the61 (press) or
drunk driving is not heavy enough. Many people argue that62 cost of drunk driving is too low, so drunk
drivers do it again and again.
More severe punishment is definitely necessary to prevent drunk driving63 drives after drinking should
be severely punished. But we also need to attach greater64 (important) to education. Anyway, prevention i
always the65(good) measure.
第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)
第一节(满分 15 分)
假定你是某国际学校的学生,最近你参与创办了一个传统中国画社团,正打算向全校招募成员,请你以社团的名义写一则招募启事,内容如下:
1.启事目的;
2.加入社团的好处;
3.如何加入。
注意:
1. 写作词数应为 80 左右;
2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。
New Members Wanted
Traditional Chinese Painting Club

第二节 (满分 25 分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

When I was ten years old, I was a grade four primary school student in a small town. I had a happy time at school because I had a few good friends there. We usually spent our spare time together, doing our homework, going to the amusement park, playing with our pets, and sharing our happiness and sorrows together. But everything changed when my parents decided to change their jobs and moved to a bigger city. I even had no time to say good-bye to my old friends and teachers.

As I moved to the new city, I began my school life in a totally new school with new surroundings, new teachers and new classmates. During the first week, I felt lonely when I was at school. My classmates knew each other, but they didn't know me, which added to my loneliness and sadness. That week day after day, I was sitting on my seat, pretending to be reading. How I secretly wished that someone would come to me and introduce himself to me or even play a trick on me,

暑假英语学科体验

第7页 共8页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601

9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



but disappointingly, nobody came.

Then one day, when my parents sent me to the bus station and said good bye to me, I didn't get on the bus to school as usual. Instead, I walked and walked on the street, looking at the beautiful window displays and forgetting everything, with no worry about the new school, new teachers and new classmates. Then my empty stomach stopped me and I used my pocket money to have a bowl of noodles in a small restaurant. It was noon at the time, but still I didn't want to go to school or go home. So I went to a park and sat on the bench, staring at the sky. And then I had a nap. When I woke up, I decided to go back to my hometown, where my former teachers and friends lived. So I went to the railway station. There I was stopped by a policeman, who asked for my ID card, which I didn't have at the time. Then the policeman called someone and I was asked to stay with him.

	The second of th		
1.	所续写短文的词数应为	150	左右;

An hour later, I for	and my parente i	unning towa	eds me			
An nour tater, 1 joi	ina my parents r	unning towar	us me			
The next day, when	ı I was sent to so	chool by my p	arents, I was	afraid I would	l be punished	
The next day, when	ı I was sent to so	chool by my p	arents, I was	afraid I would	l be punished.	
The next day, when	ı I was sent to sc	chool by my p	arents, I was	afraid I would	be punished	
The next day, when	ı I was sent to so	chool by my p	arents, I was	afraid I would	l be punished.	
					l be punished	
	n I was sent to so				l be punished.	
					l be punished	
					l be punished	
					l be punished	
					l be punished.	
The next day, when					l be punished	

暑假英语学科体验

第8页 共8页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

微信客服: zizzs2018

咨询热线: 010-5601



# 关于我们

**自主选拔在线**(原自主招生在线)创办于2014年,历史可追溯至2008年,隶属北京太星网络科技有限公司,是专注于**中国拔尖人才培养**的升学咨询在线服务平台。主营业务涵盖:新高考、学科竞赛、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、高中生涯规划、志愿填报等。

自主选拔在线旗下拥有网站门户、微信公众平台等全媒体矩阵生态平台。平台活跃用户达百万量级,网站年度流量超 1 亿量级。用户群体涵盖全国 31 省市,全国超 95%以上的重点中学老师、家长及考生,更有许多重点高校招办老师关注,行业影响力首屈一指。

自主选拔在线平台一直秉承 " 专业、专注、有态度 " 的创办理念,不断探索 "K12 教育+互联网+大数据" 的运营模式,尝试基于大数据理论为广大中学和家长提供中学拔尖人才培养咨询服务,为广大高校、中学和教科研单位提供"衔接和桥梁纽带"作用。

平台自创办以来,为众多重点大学发现和推荐优秀生源,和全国数百所重点中学达成深度战略合作,累计举办线上线下升学公益讲座干余场,直接或间接帮助数百万考生顺利通过强基计划(自主招生)、综合评价和高考,进入理想大学,在家长、考生、中学和社会各界具有广泛的口碑影响力,2019 年荣获央广网"年度口碑影响力在线教育品牌"。

未来,自主选拔在线将立足于全国新高考改革,全面整合高校、中学及教育机构等资源,依托在线教育模式, 致力于打造更加全面、专业的**新高考拔尖人才培养**服务平台。

XX N W





Q 自主选拔在线

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601

9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018